
 

 

Curriculum Committee Meeting 

Minutes 

October 8, 2024 

Present: Mari Clements, JD Carpenter, Kevin Evans, Amanda Chapman, David O’Dell, Kaitlin Ensor 

(Chair), Schuyler Chapman, Dwight Heaster, Bob Hutton, Rachel Adams, Ashley Nicholas 

Absent:  Donal Hardin, Connie Stout, Jason Barr, Adam Black, Sara Sawyer, Rebekah Hypes 

Guests:  Jennifer Wenner, Maureen Gildein, Wesley Kephart, Ann Reed, Pam Brown 

Approval of Minutes: 

• Minutes from September 24, 2024: Kevin motioned to approve, David seconded. Bob abstained. 

Motion passed. 

New Business 

CART 101 Course Outline 

• The learning objectives were updated based on the new general education learning objectives 

• Schuyler recommended less “signature assignments” for assessment reporting, and because 

adjuncts teach this course a lot 

• Jennifer & Brian will update the outline for the next meeting 

Health Sciences 

• 4 courses are being updated to describe the courses better 

o Learning objectives have been updated 

o HLTH 341 & HLTH 342 are to be cross-listed with SOCL 341 & SOCL 342, which are new 

classes 

o The catalog description and prerequisites were updated on PED 421 

o Course rotations have been updated for multiple courses in department 

o There were small edits recommended to the outlines for EXSC 465 and HLTH/SOCL 341 

• Updates to Plans of Study 

o The plans of study for the Athletic Conditioning & Coaching, Exercise Science, Wellness 

Management, and Health & PE majors were updated based on the course rotation and 

title changes 

o HLTH/SOCL course needs corrected on the Wellness Management major 

o In HPE major, Kevin asked about bolding the courses that must be taken in that 

semester so that students know what course they really need to take in order to stay on 

track for graduation 

• Exercise Science Minor 

o BIOL 309 & 310 were discontinued last year, but were not replaced in this minor. These 

courses are being replaced with their new equivalent courses, HLTH 230 & 231 

• Bachelor of Health Sciences 

o This is a new major for students who want to go to health related professional schools 



 

 

o There are multiple areas of emphasis for students to choose which path/school they 

want to go into  

o There have been issues with financial aid paying for the additional course requirements 

that schools require our students to take 

o Kevin stated that the College of Health Sciences wants to build additional partnerships 

with other institutions for these programs 

o Areas of Emphasis will show on the student’s transcript. These have to be manually 

entered on transcripts by the Registrar’s Office and will delay the end of the semester 

processes and transcript availability 

Adjournment: Kaitlin adjourned the meeting at 1:11 p.m. 

 

Ashley Nicholas   October 9, 2024 


